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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

April 27, 2015
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
A G E N D A

Welcome and Call to Order






David Fox
Approval of Minutes







David Fox

Action Items:


May 25th Board Meeting move to May 18th due to Memorial Day



Graduation (June 11) Substitute for June 22nd Board Meeting
STAFF REPORTS
President’s Report







Lorette Hoover
Institutional Effectiveness






Monique Baucham
Academic Affairs







Melanie Thornton

Student Affairs








Tara Askew
Administrative Services







Karen Thomas
Operations








Tommy Wilson
Economic Development
James Loyd
Community & College Relations





Cheryl Myers

Adjourn








David Fox


Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, March 23, 2015
12:30 p.m. - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:   Velma Bright, David Fox, John Pritchett, and Ben Richardson
Staff Present:   Tara Askew, Monique Baucham, Will Burgan, Lorette Hoover, Gloria Johnson, James Loyd, Karen Thomas, and Tommy Wilson
Guest:   Phi Beta Lambda (PBL) Student Organization members, Jackie Harris, Tiffany Miller, Kelton Mathis, and Shaute Scott
Call to Order:   Chairman Fox called the meeting to order at 12:37 p.m.
Approval of Minutes for January 26 and February 19 Board Retreat (in Richland):   Chairman Fox called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve both the January 26 and February 19, 2015 minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, both minutes were approved.

Ms. Lorette Hoover welcomed and introduced our invited guests:

Ms. Jackie Harris and Tiffany Miller, PBL Advisors, were invited in support of their students, Kelton Mathis and Shaute Scott, who both represented the College well at the PBL Conference and Competition on March 6 at Southwest Technical College.
Staff Reports

President’s Report

Lorette Hoover’s report included:
· Ms. Hoover shared information about Adult Education’s Mid-Year Performance and Comparison Reports. 
· Adult Ed is much more than earning a GED, it’s about working with non- readers and people with all kinds of disabilities.  The minimum numbers of hours a student can spend in the Adult Ed program is 12 hours.  Adult Ed helps students with test taking skills and other disabilities issues and allows them to move from one level to another until they are ready to take the GED test.

· We have 14 Adult Ed. instructional sites in six counties with approximately 1,700 students.  We are exceeding in all categories with English as a Second Language.  We are behind on the benchmark numbers for Adult Basic Education Beginning Literacy (ABE1) and we have more work to do.
· Our GED graduate report shows that of the 31 students who have attempted all the exams, 18 passed resulting in a 58.1% rate which we would like to see improved. We also have a 19% increase in enrollment due to Adult Ed being housed at the college.
· Ms. Hoover talked about the Strategic Planning event that was held in Richland. The five topics that were discussed were Academic Excellence, College Vitality, Economic Development, Student Success, and the College’s Name Change.
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Institutional Effectiveness
Ms. Hoover introduced Ms. Monique Baucham, the new VP of Institutional Effectiveness, who is replacing Michael Lamb as he prepares to retire. Ms. Baucham’s report included: 
· Accreditations:  The recommendations of the offsite committee were reduced to seven, and the remaining recommendations reflected significant improvement over the original findings. There were no recommendations on the key Core Requirements. There were no recommendations on the Federal Requirements section of the standards.

· The recommendations on the Comprehensive Standards section centered on assessment of student learning outcomes.  Additionally, there were suggestions to further enhance the QEP by focusing on clearly establishing and assessing the student learning outcomes associated with the plan.

· CTC’s response was constructed and delivered to SACSCOC in Atlanta, GA prior to the March 18, 2015 deadline.

· The results of the PAS (Performance Accountability Systems) process noted that the requirements for program viability were met.  The Risk-Based PAR required CTC to institute a variety of checks to its internal processes which has resulted in improvements to ensure CTC is meeting and exceeding the requirements for budgeting and expending the approved funds.
· A Perkins budget amendment that was submitted to the agency for FY 2015 has been approved.  The budget included carryover funds for an annual total of $735,367.00, a significant addition to the current funding.

· Achieving the Dream Initiatives: Representatives from CTC attended the annual conference of the Achieving the Dream schools to improve student success.  At the conference, members of the CTC staff met with the ATD Coaches to review student success strategies.

Academic Affairs

Will Burgan’s (in the absence of Melanie Thornton) report included:

· Department News:  The Chinese delegates toured our Wright Health Science Center and visited several of the labs and had the opportunity to practice and experience what our students use for training in those labs.
· Division of General Studies: A new e-textbook has been launched and piloted by Pearson Publishing Company which is an e-learning product called Revel.  The purpose of Revel is to motivate students to read more.
· Division of Business:  Students are taking full advantage of the opening of the Cisco Computer Lab by using the extra time and help they need to complete their assignments. The PBL South District Conference and Competition was held on March 6 at Southwest Technical College in Thomasville, Georgia. Business Management students, Kelton Mathis and Shaunte Scott represented the college well by securing first, second, and third place in various events.
· Service to the Community:  The Campus Community Garden begun as a project for competition in the SkillsUSA Post-Secondary Leadership Community Service category.  Seeds were started in a greenhouse in February, 2013. Since starting the garden project, students and instructors from various divisions on campus have contributed to the success of the garden.
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In the SkillsUSA competitions, the garden project has won the State Championship two years in a row and has won a Bronze medal and placed fourth in National Competition. The garden is currently located on the old playground of the A. Perry Gordy building in a secured environment.

Student Affairs

Ms. Tara Askew’s report included:
· Admissions:  We have received 1,696 applications.
· Enrollment:  The total enrollment as of today is 3,220 (5.8% decrease from Spring 2014).
· Recruitment and Student Activities: A Grand Opening was held on February 12 for the new ACES Fort Benning Education Center. Grand Opening for Veterans Affairs Lounge was February 26.
· Disability and Special Services: The office of Disability and Special Services welcomes James Short to Student Affairs as the new Special Populations Coordinator.

· Financial Aid Services:  The Financial Aid Office participated in the annual College Goal Georgia initiative sponsored by the Georgia Student Finance Commission on Saturday, March 14.  Ten students/parents attended the March 14th event on campus, and the following are the final totals:  60 FAFSAs submitted; 57 families assisted; 59 participants.
Administrative Services

Ms. Karen Thomas’ report included:
· Ms. Thomas gave the financial report for the period ending February 28, 2015.

· We have contracted with Higher One, Inc. to handle students’ refund disbursements starting the Summer Semester which will allow refunds by using a debit card.
· Students will still have a choice of receiving their refund on a debit card or a check.

· Kick-off for the Higher-One disbursement of refunds will start Tuesday, March 24th as letters will be sent out to the students.

Operations

Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:

· Facility Management: Thomas Barnes has been hired as the Columbus Technical College chief of police.  Additional campus police officers have also been hired.
· FY 16 Capital outlay “Student Success Center” project has been submitted to TCSG.
Information Technology

· All network switches in Patrick Hall have been upgraded. The next phase will be to replace all switches throughout the Hartline building.

· All fiber runs in Patrick Hall have been terminated. 

· Milestone security camera server has been virtualized. Security system is now running on 4 servers to accommodate all cameras on campus. Encoders have been purchased to convert the analog cameras over to the digital system.
· L714 conference room has been upgraded to a smart Crestron video/audio system.

· Dental clinic now has two zones for audio control.
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· Intranet server has been virtualized. This will give us the ability to take snapshots when doing the Coldfusion upgrade.
· Website updates: Website has been moved to new server with Microsoft server 2012.

· IE webpage has been completed.
Economic Development

Mr. James Loyd’s report included:
· Customized Training (on-going):  Second iteration of the Leadership Training for Pratt and Whitney 

· Project Management Courses for Columbus Water Works

· Beginning a First Responder’s Course for Pratt and Whitney

· Develop an OSHA Safety Training for the Medical Community

· New Companies served: Flournoy Companies, Job Options, Inc., and MCOE G8 Ft. Benning

· Developing plans for Training Center on Transport Blvd. to include new welding lab and new Industrial Systems lab & programs

· Participating with TCSG and Georgia Dept. of Economic Development in pursuing USDOL Apprenticeship Grant

· Manufacturer Appreciation Week (MAW): Company nominees: ONEDA, Richland Rum, Swift Spinning, and Pratt & Whitney

· Art contest – three state winners, two from Harris County, one from Quitman
Institutional Advancement

Ms. Gloria Johnson’s report included:

· PBI Grant: PBI Annual Performance Report was submitted in a timely manner.  More information has been received from DOE concerning the future of the PBI Grant funds.  It is now reported that the last year of funding ($250,000) for the Formula Grant is stable and expected to be received for the final year of the Grant.  Plans are underway to transition the support labs from PBI funding to college funding.  An additional student fee will most likely be proposed to help finance this plan. 
· CTC Family Scholarships:  Criteria and guidelines have been written for the CTC Family Scholarships to employees and their immediate dependent family members for program-related expenses for credit and non-credit courses taught at Columbus Technical College.  Approximately $3,750 in funds was awarded during Spring Semester.  These scholarships are being funded through the 2015 Reach internal campaign.
· A scholarship was funded by the Student Leadership Council in honor of Commissioner Gretchen Corbin in recognition of Commissioner Corbin’s participation in the Fall Semester commencement exercise.  The scholarship will be presented to one of the graduates who have chosen to continue classes at Columbus Technical College.  The Selection Committee met last week and the winner will be announced the week of March 23-26.

· The Advancement Officers’ meeting was held in February where some of our peers shared success stories in grant seeking, creating effective collaborations and stewardship, among other topics.  
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· CTC Foundation hosted a retreat for the College on February 19 at Richland Rum in Richland, Georgia.  It was an effective opportunity to share progress, ideas, and concerns. The Foundation Board of Trustees appreciates everyone’s participation.
Community & College Relations
Ms. Lorette Hoover’s (in the absence of Ms. Cheryl Myers) report included:
· Media Coverage: WTVM covered our Black History Game Show last Wednesday;
Grand Opening for the Veterans Lounge on Thursday; MATHCOUNTS Competition held on March 7; College Goal Georgia Day
· The Bayonet & Saber covered The Career Choices program at Chattahoochee County High School; 
· Community Outreach & Advertising: Our Facebook and Twitter pages are doing great. We have 351 followers on Twitter (as of Tuesday, March 17) and nearly 7,000 Likes on Facebook. FYI – Internationally, Facebook has recently purged several individuals who were not active on business pages.

· Communication Guide: This comprehensive guide for the college includes everything from branding standards to social media guidelines to how to deal with the press. It was sent electronically for you to use as you see fit.

· Coming Events:

· April 30 –Movie Night in the McCaulley Auditorium. This is to keep our QEP – CLICK (Computer Literacy is Critical Knowledge) on the front of our students’ minds
· March 23 – May 14 – Open/Web Registration for Summer Semester

Other Business: None
Adjourn:  Upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 2:00 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for April 27, 2015.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:
Mary Alexander

Executive Assistant, President’s Office[image: image2.png]



